
SANTA FE MPO TECHNICAL COORDINATING COMMITTEE
     CITY OF SANTA FE OFFICES @ MARKET STATION

      500 MARKET STREET, SUITE 200
       MONDAY, JULY 24, 2017, 1:30 PM

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting of the Santa Fe MPO Technical Coordinating Committee was called
to order at 1:30 pm by John Romero, Chair, on Monday, July 24, 2017, at the City of
Santa Fe Offices @ Market Station, 500 Market Street, Suite 200, Santa Fe, New
Mexico.

2. ROLL CALL

MEMBERS PRESENT
John Romero, Chair
James Martinez, City of Santa Fe
Stephen Lopez, NMDOT
Diego Gomez, Santa Fe County
Anthony Mortillaro, NNMRTD
Richard Macpherson, City of Santa Fe
Paul Cavanagh, Santa Fe County
Erik Aaboe, Santa Fe County
Edward Escudero, Pueblo of Teseque
Thomas Martinez, Santa Fe Trails

MEMBERS ABSENT
Dave Quintana, City of Santa Fe, Excused
Ray Matthew, Santa Fe County, Excused

OTHERS PRESENT
Mark Tibbetts, MPO Officer
Eric Aune, MPO Transportation Planner
Lisa Martinez, City of Santa Fe, Land Use
David Nelson, NMDOT
Bill Craven, NMDOT
David Harris, NMDOT
Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer
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3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Aaboe, seconded by Mr. Lopez, to approve the
agenda as presented.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Martinez, seconded by Mr. Lopez, to approve
the minutes as presented.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

5. COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC

None.

6. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION

A. REVIEW AND RELEASE FOR PUBLIC REVIEW OF A PROPOSED
AMENDMENT TO THE FFYS 2018-2023 TRANSPORTATION
IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM

Mr. Aune reviewed the item in the packet regarding the amendment and said that
Mr. Lopez from DOT will explain the changes to S100 250.  

Mr. Lopez said the District has $10 million programed for 1-25 between 265 and
272 and other projects identified.  One is slope mitigation on south bound I-25 on La
Bajada.  We are now doing a geotechnical investigation on that to determine the
reasons for the issue.  We hope to have the scope and estimate for that project a year
from now.  We also have deficiencies at the La Cienega interchange.  We want to
complete those 2 before we do the pavement restoration.

Mr. Aune said to clarify, I-25 is within the MPO boundary, La Bajada is not.

Mr. Lopez said this will be a subproject out of the control number.  

Mr. Aaboe said on S100-250 this changed from $16 million to $9.1 million.  La
Cienega is the $7 million being taken out.   How much is going to La Cienega and how
much to La Bajada

Mr. Lopez said La Bajada is between $7 million and $8 million.  There are several
options and we have not decided which to do at this point.  The La Cienega ramp
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extension is $2 million.  We are still balancing the STIP for money originally needed for
the pavement project.

Mr. Aaboe asked the La Cienega bridge preservation is a separate project.

Mr. Lopez said yes.

Mr. Aaboe asked when is La Cienega included in this.

Mr. Lopez said between 20 to 24.

Chair Romero said for this $9.1 million the thought was that it was for La Cienega
and La Bajada.   So this is for pavement and presentation.

Mr. Lopez said yes.  We are still working on the scope on both.

Chair Romero asked what do they have to do with this amendment.

Mr. Lopez said we have to delay the pavement project to do those first and
balance out to meet other projects needed within that year.

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Martinez, seconded by Mr. Macpherson, to
approve the amendment to release for public review.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

B. STATE RAIL PLAN DEVELOPMENT PROCESS

Mr. Nelson made a presentation which is herewith attached to these minutes as
Exhibit “1".

Mr. Lopez asked does the plan have a process where local governments can
apply for funds when they have a problem crossing.

Mr. Nelson said funds that come through us for that go through the Section 130
program.  It is an ongoing thing.  We have a process internally to prioritize and where
funds can come from.  

Mr. Mortillaro asked does the current plan identify the current maintenance
backlog for rail systems in the State of New Mexico.

Mr. Nelson said there are descriptions in the plan.  If they are done they will fall
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off then new things come in.  If you don’t see something there that is important contact
us.

Mr. Mortillaro asked does it quantify them statewide.

Mr. Craven said most of the railroads in the State are private railroads. They don’t
generally share that detailed information with us unless it is something really large.  On
the Rio Metro line, that we own, they do a much better job of letting us know about
priorities.   

Mr. Mortillaro asked does Amtrak run on private lines.

Mr. Craven said mostly.  They run 80 miles on our track.  

Mr. Mortillaro asked they are also able to apply for funds for deficiencies.

Mr. Craven said yes, the railroad can apply, States and others as well, for work
on the railroad themselves.  Facilities are a bit different, but could be considered under
certain circumstances.

Mr. Mortillaro said several years ago there was discussion about a high speed rail
from Denver to El Paso.  Does this plan touch on that.  

Mr. Craven said the last plan did.  We put in a request in 2010 or 2009 for
funding for a study on that.  It was turned down.  No further study is being done on it at
this time.

Mr. Aaboe said he was wondering, looking at your vision statement it seems to be
passenger focused when it appears the network is freight focused.  Is the focus on
passengers intentional.

Mr. Nelson said it is not intention to focus on either.  We try to be balanced.  

Mr. Aaboe said you may want to look at that.

Chair Romero thanked Mr. Nelson.

C. UPDATE ON TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM
PROJECTS

Mr. Aune said the project summary is in your packet.  He will give some general
updates and a few to clear off the list
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S100270 Mr. Aune said the project is closed out and we would like to remove
it.  Mr. Martinez said remove it.

S100480 Mr. Aune said the project is completed.  Mr. Gomez said remove it.

S100281 Mr. Aune said the project is complete.  Chair Romero said remove
it. 

S100282 Mr. Aune said the project is complete.  Mr. Aaboe said remove it. 

S100460 Chair Romero reported that this project is going to Public Works
today and Council on Wednesday for approval of the design
contract

Mr. Aune said the MPO has put out an RFQ to contract with the Community
College Film School  to do a documentary on that project.  

Mr. Aaboe said the County has gotten notice of an intended award from DOT for
TAP projects.  It is for the next segment on the Rail Trail and the Arroyo Hondo Trail. 
What is the process for informing you.  The letter indicates getting the awards.

Mr. Aune said at the last TCC meeting he talked to Keith about that and he said
the trigger is the award letter.  

Chair Romero said you have to submit your request for funding agreement (ARF)
form and that triggers the DOT.

Mr. Craven said on project S100440 the design is for several projects combined
in that.  

Mr. Lopez said there are 3 separate projects included.  440 is the St. Frances/St. 
Michales interchange, 340 is the ADA project and lighting improvements between the
hospital and Cerrillos and 470 is the Rail Trail underpass.  The funding is all combined.  

Mr. Craven asked when is the design being funded.

Mr. Lopez said the design for the first phase is FY 19.  We want to complete the
Rail Trail underpass with a separate design. 

Mr. Craven said it looks like they are all showing up in FY 19.

Mr. Lopez said they will be phased in. 

Chair Romero asked should all those projects be consolidated under one control
number.
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Mr. Tibbetts said yes.

7. MATTERS FROM MPO STAFF

Mr. Aune said he attended the Rio Grande Trail Commission public hearing last
week.  They are tasked by the Governor, through Legislation, to plan for a 500 mile trail
from Colorado to Texas via the Rio Grande. That group has some funding available to
hire a consulting firm.  The intention of this Commission is to engage the County of
Santa Fe directly and the City of Santa Fe as to the intentions of the project.  He
suggested that they come to you all and the MPO regarding the implications.  He was
impressed with the 50 people there and the excitement around it.  It is a long term,
challenging project but it is happening.  If your desire to have more information about
this he can invite the representatives to speak to the MPO TCC meeting.

8. MATTERS FROM TCC MEMBERS

None.

9. NEXT MEETING

August 21, 2017.

10. ADJOURN

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting
adjourned at 2:30 pm.

______________________________
John Romero, Chair

______________________________
Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer
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